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Fearnfile        

Issue 607         10 February 2023  

Student leadership has been a focus for various events 
over the last week or so.  

It was a great pleasure to welcome the new student 
leadership team to our weekly senior team meeting on 
Monday, giving them a chance to articulate their vision 
for ways to improve Fearnhill further and their ideas to 
make this happen. They are clear, confident and a credit 
to themselves and their community. There are exciting 
times ahead!  

Students also had the opportunity to meet with Sir          
Oliver Heald MP when he visited the school. He had a 
tour, followed by a meeting with a panel of students 
from all year groups who questioned him on issues of 
the day as well as his own experience and journey as an 
MP.  

Staff have also been leading each other; you can read all 
about our art teacher, Ms Bossley, leading a session for 
the design and technology faculty on watercolour           
techniques. Pictures of their work are inside. 

The library is busy with preparations for World Book 
Day, including an invitation to parents and carers to visit 
and enjoy what the space has to offer. We also have our 
first two ‘Word Millionaires’ in Year 7.  

Students’ confidence is growing as we come closer to 
the production of ‘The Addams Family’ on 21st , 22nd 
and 23rd February. Make sure you get your tickets! 

Other exciting moments this week have been the visit by 
‘The Piano Man’ for our GCSE musicians, where we           
welcomed students from six other schools to explore a 
piece from Beethoven’s Pathetique Symphony in depth. 
Meanwhile, lower down  the school in science, Year 7 
have been using the bunsen burners to great effect. 

Thank you as always for your support and I wish you a 
safe and restful half term break. 

Liz Ellis Headteacher 
 

Half Term Monday 13th – Friday 17th February  
Return to school Monday 20th February  

Week beginning 20/2 - week 1     Week beginning 27/2 - week 2 

Students in the lead… 



 

2                                                                                                                                                                                       www.fearnhill.herts.sch.uk 

Student Awards 

w/e 27 January  

Student of the Week  Logan  7Q  26  points 

Form of the Week  7Q  313  points 

House of the Week  Pearsall  843  points 

Teacher of the Week  Mrs Cross   MFL  411  points 

  w/e 3 February  

Student of the Week  Michaela  7Q  23  points 

Form of the Week  7Q  254   points 

House of the Week  Howard  682  points 

Teacher of the Week  Mrs Cross   MFL  308  points 

Have you got what it takes to be Student of the Week?  Try your best in all lessons and extra-curricular activities 

and you could find yourself nominated and crowned!   

Student of the Month 

Daniel  KS5 excellent commitment to EPQ.  

Ikenna KS5 a real change has been made to commitment to A Level study. He works so hard all the time.  

Abigail 8H PE Fantastic ATL, improvement & progress in Sport Studies  

Finian 11R PE Superb contribution to netball club in terms of kindness. Positive attitude and performance.  

Lilah 8H Art Always has a smile on her face and tries her best in every lesson, she is always willing to help 

other people out  

Chloe 10G Art Completing all her work on time and produces great work  

Ellis 7T Drama Outstanding work in lessons, takes criticism applies it to work with ease. Fantastic student!  

Amy 10P Drama Excellent ATL in every lesson & extra curricular commitment.  

Kionte  9H Music  Completely engrossed with learning & exploring Garage Band this half term. Incredibly keen 

& worked hard to make improvements.  

Sonny 11R Music Excellent commitment to composition.  
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School News 

Fearnhill welcomed North East Herts MP Oliver Heald when he visited to meet with students, senior staff and        
governors at the school. 

Sir Oliver was keen to see some of the work going on in lessons, as well as talking to the senior team and governors 
about the successes at the school and the challenges faced by all schools regarding funding and teacher recruitment. 

He then met with a panel of students who posed questions about issues of the day as well as his own personal                      
journey and career in parliament. Among other subjects, they asked about his response to the challenge of climate 
change, the cost of living crisis, LGBT rights, charitable status for private schools and education funding. 

Headteacher Ms Ellis commented: “It is very important for young people to have the chance to hold elected                     
representatives to account and to understand 
the way our democracy works. 

“Fearnhill students are very engaged with issues 
of the day and took the opportunity to ask Sir     
Oliver some key questions, as well as to learn 
about his own career and the challenges he has 
faced.” 

Sir Oliver added: “It was a very good visit. I 
thought it was excellent to hear of the progress 
being made and to hear of so many new                     
students joining the Fearnhill community. 

“I was delighted to hear of the strong OFSTED 
report the school recently received and see                    
evidence of the continued growth and                             
expansion of the school. Congratulations to all 
concerned.” 
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Music 

Renowned concert pianist Simon                
Callaghan visited Fearnhill this week 
to deliver a lecture on one of the 
GCSE music study pieces,                                      
Beethoven’s Pathetique Sonata.  

Our year 10 and 11 musicians were 
joined by fellow GCSE students from 
Highfield, KTS, Hitchin Boys, Hitchin 
Girls School, Etonbury and the Priory. 

Simon talked in depth about the                    
history of the piano, the development 
of Romantic music and Beethoven’s 
key role in this and then about the 
sonata itself and its structure and                     
features. Simon then finished the                         
lecture by playing the first movement 
of the sonata from memory and taking 
questions from the students. 

Music teacher Mrs Landsman said: “It was great to see so many GCSE music students engaged and asking inter-
esting and insightful questions. 

“The whole event allowed them to gain a much deeper understanding of the piece that will come up in their exam 
and many were inspired by Simon’s playing of the piece and enthusiasm for the piano and Beethoven’s work.” 

With less than two weeks to go until our annual musical, excitement is running high throughout the school. 

This year the show is ‘The Addams Family’ which takes everyone's favourite kooky family to the stage in a spectacu-
lar musical comedy from the writers of multi award-winning hit musical ‘Jersey Boys’.  

Wednesday Addams, the ultimate princess of darkness, is all grown up and has a shocking secret that only Gomez 
knows.  She's fallen in love with a sweet young man from a respectable family.  With his cherished Morticia in the 
dark will Gomez manage to keep his daughter’s secret until the two families meet for a fateful dinner with hilarious 
consequences? 

Join them, plus Uncle Fester, Lurch, Pugsley and more for a heart-warming story of love, family and friendship… 
with a twist! Featuring a live orchestra and extraordinary original score The Addams Family is sure to entertain 
whether you are 12 or 312! 

The shows will take place on Tuesday 21st, Wednesday 22nd and Thursday 23rd Feb (first week back after half 
term).  The doors will open at 6:45pm for a 7pm start and there will be refreshments for sale during the interval. 

The cost of the tickets are Adult £7 and Child/Concession £5.  Tickets are available 
to purchase via Schoolgateway.  Please pay for the number of tickets you require 
and ensure you book for the correct night.    Tickets will not be issued, a list of 
names of those who have purchased online will be on the door and changes can-
not be made on the night.  Tickets will NOT be available at the door on any of the 
evenings so be sure to purchase your tickets in advance so as not to miss out.  

Addams Family 
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Extracurricular Activities 
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Art 

Word of the Week 

Reverberated when a loud noise repeats several times 
as an echo.  

Superfluous  unnecessary, more than enough  

Art teacher Ms Bossley turned the tables on her colleagues by giving them an art lesson! During faculty training, 
staff tried different techniques using watercolour, inspired by artist Agnes Cecile. Thank you to  Miss Bossley, Mr 
Rayner, Mr Dewar, Mr Spencer, Mrs Armstrong, Miss Cotter, Miss Jennings, Mrs Taffe and Miss Sinclair for                 
sharing their work. 

Year 7 have conquered their fears of Bunsen               
burners and continue to impress us with their practi-
cal skills.  

They have been studying separating mixtures in        
science and felt ambitious enough to take on a GCSE-
required practical experiment.  

7S expertly handled and set up all of the scientific 
equipment left behind by their year 10 counterparts. 

 The year 7s skilfully and safely distilled seawater to 
produce pure water. Moreover, as modelled by Jake, 
they did it in style!  

Science 
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Knowledge Organisers  

    

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

 

                                        Year 11                                           Year 12                                          Year 13  

At Fearnhill, we believe in the power of knowledge.  Teachers in every subject have put together a Knowledge            
Organiser which has all the key knowledge students need to learn to understand that topic. 

In school, they are used in lessons to support learning as a reference and as a way of checking answers.  Knowledge 
Organisers are also an excellent homework tool for self-quizzing and revising. 

knowledge organisers have been updated on our website for this half term and can be accessed by clicking on the 
QR codes below:    

Please support your child by helping ensure the '7 a day' shown below are in place. 

All students will be asked to show that they have the following every morningSanctions will apply immediately 
where these are missing.  

1. Pen 
2. Pencil 
3. Ruler 
4. Calculator 
5. Reading book 
6. Uniform 

Students are expected to comply fully with our uniform policy  for daily uniform and PE kit. There are no                     
exceptions. Students with unnatural hair colour, nose piercings, leggings, non-school shoes, false eyelashes, fake 
nails and other items not complying with the school requirements will be sanctioned and in some cases may be 
sent home to resolve those issues. If you have concerns about getting hold of the correct uniform or have any 
questions about our policy, please do get in touch so that we can help you. 

7. Positive attitude 

Fearnhill Students are Kind, Confident, Self-aware and Resilient.  

Part of being resilient is turning up, on time, every day. Students with below 96% attendance will be subject to our 
strict attendance procedures. We know that students who don't turn up don't make progress. 

All students are expected to follow instructions from members of staff without question, in a polite manner. 

All students are expected to be kind to and about others at all times, including online.  

Student Expectations 
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The Library is open before school from 8am 
and after school until 4pm.  

You can also visit the library during break 
and lunch times to read a book, do some 

homework on the  computer or play a card 
or board game  (sorry, no computer games!) 

   
Mrs Thurlby, Library & Literacy Assistant 

Library 

We have our first Year 7 word millionaires! 
 
Congratulations to Samuel in 7R and Harriet also in 
7R. 
 
Being a word millionaire means that they have read 
over a million words and can wear a special badge 
on their blazer. 
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Extracurricular Activities 
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Library 
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Sport 

Well done to our Year 8 

Netball team who played 

well this week in two 

matches - racking up their 

first win of the season! 

Fearnhill v Barclay  11-3 

Fearnhill v St Chris 4-11 

Team:  

Chloe, Sasha, Jeorjana, 

Summer, Imogen, Abigail, 

Defne, Em, Derya,                       

Tilly-Rose. 

Players of the Match:                

Summer, Imogen & Sasha  
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Student Support 

Students can find Mrs Tollervey & Ms Brown and their teams upstairs next to Homework Club. 

We are proud to offer the National 
School Breakfast Programme - offering 
all students a free, healthy breakfast. 

Breakfast Club is in the Canteen every 
morning from 8am or you can collect 

your free bagel from the SSC 
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Student Support 
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Transport Survey 

External Opportunities 

Hertfordshire County Council is consulting on its home-school transport policies. They are seeking feed-
back from schools, parents and other stakeholders. 

The proposals include: 

• A policy to clarify the role of passenger assistants on contracted transport 
• An amended policy for transport for 19-25 year olds 

• Amending the charging structure for 16-18 year olds 
• Removing the 16+ railcard 
 

They are also seeking views of: 
• Personal Travel Budgets 

• Transport for those on Part-Time Timetables 
• Spare seats on vehicles to special schools in Hertfordshire 
 
Full details and an online response form are available  atwww.hertfordshire.gov.uk/transportconsultation 
The consultation will run between 24 January and 26 March 2023. 

http://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/transportconsultation
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External Opportunities 
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Thought of the Month 

Calendar 

Contact Us 
 01462 621200 

 admin@fearnhill.herts.sch.uk  

 Fearnhill School 
Icknield Way 
Letchworth Garden City 
Hertfordshire   SG6 4BA  

Follow Us 
facebook.com/fearnhillschool   twitter.com/fearnhillschool 

Please ensure that we have your current address,  mobile phone number and email address.                                   

Any updates can be sent to the Main Office.     

Summer Term 2023 
Summer term begins for students Monday 17th April 2023 
May Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023 
Half Term Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June 2023 
Return to school Monday 5th June 2023 
Inset Day Monday 3rd July 2023 
End of Term for students Friday 21st July 2023 

Term dates for 2022/3 and 2023/4 are available on our website 

Spring Term 2023 
Half Term Monday 13th – Friday 17th February 2023 
Return to school Monday 20th February 2023 
End of Term (early closure) Friday 31st March 2023 

mailto:admin@fearnhill.herts.sch.uk

